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Minutes
February 5, 2020
Present:


Bob Palumbo
 
Mike Gonzalez 
Marty Aman

Fred Lightfoote 
Peter Gerbic

Necessarily Absent:
David Ferry, June Pendleton, Ted Bateman, Dan Marshall, John Sawers, Robert Green, Tamara Hicks, Cathy Menikotz
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Patty Thompson, Neil Atkins, Sally Napolitano, Cindy Smith
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote.
Co-chair Lightfoote stated that there was not a quorum. Kevin noted that this was the first time in many years. A few council members contacted him to let them know they could not attend due to scheduling conflicts. Co-chair Lightfoote stated that the meeting agenda would therefore omit any item requiring Watershed Council approval, but they could go back if additional members arrived late.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council.  No comments were made.
Introductions were made, because the Watershed Council has a new member, Bob Palumbo.

Patty Thompson presented the findings of the 2019 Lake Water Quality Monitoring Program. It is the 25th year of the program.  The monthly program samples 6 sites on the lake, plus some extra nearshore sites during the summer months. Graphs were shown of the temperature profiles. The temperature functioned as expected for a deep, cold stratified lake. There is a big volume of cold water in the lake.  
Patty explained that the dissolved oxygen levels were good in the lake, with a potential very minor decrease at the very bottom of the lake. The lake’s clarity is measured with a Secchi disk. There is a seasonal pattern of very high clarity, which decreases through late summer, and then increases again in the fall. The clarity is relatively good compared to other lakes and is not concerning. Algae and clarity tend to be inversely related. However, the algae levels this year had a strange finding, with high clarity but high levels of algae in late July. The May algae was higher than normal, which may have been due to a increase in diatoms. The long-term summer mean for algae has been increasing in recent years. Many factors can impact algal abundance, such as increased nutrients and quagga mussels. Total phosphorus is measured in the lake. The open water phosphorus levels are low. Kevin added that there were a few high samples at the northeast Fall Brook lake station and southern West River lake station in May that are driving the average levels. Fall Brook has been trending higher in recent years, so the associated stream system has been a target for monitoring and projects. The usual 6 sampling sites and the additional sites were very similar for phosphorus, which indicates that the usual 6 sites are fairly representative of lake conditions. Kevin added that we still want to get a better understanding of levels in the near shore areas. Overall, the total phosphorus in the surface in the open water is low and it is still considered a low nutrient lake. Field duplicates were taken this year and were similar to the associated samples, which indicates that our data is of good quality.  The Watershed Council thanked Patty for her informative presentation.
Kevin reviewed the part-time clerk position. There is money in the budget to hire additional staff.  The prospective person knows the City’s accounting system and works for the Town of Canandaigua.  The goal is to help with some of the accounting, given the number of grants we are managing. The person would work from 3 to 5 hours per week at $20 to $22/hour with no benefits.

Kevin reviewed the recent CFA grant award for $680,000 in state funds. He showed an example of a restoration project that will commence soon at FLCC as an example of these types of projects. The goal is to build more restoration projects in the watershed. The new grant was for $680,000 of grant funding to acquire and restore lands within the watershed.  He handed out an overview of the grant.  It is a programmatic grant, so there are many options.  Jeremy Fields was willing to donate land that will connect to the Nature Conservancy land for the Parish Flats Project. We are looking for additional voluntary land agreements for restoration work.  The local match for the grant will come through in-kind land donations, equipment and labor, land trust organizations, and foundations. The goal is to build resiliency into the system for water quality and flood benefits. 

Kevin provided information on a few upcoming workshops.  One is on lake friendly lawn care practices for professional landscapers, which will be followed by a workshop for the public also on lake friendly lawn care. These workshops are in partnership with the Watershed Association, the City and the Town of Canandaigua. There is also an agricultural best management practice workshop next week. 

There being no other business, motion was made by Mike Gonzalez to adjourn until April 1, 2020 seconded by Marty Aman.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

May 6th, 2020
4:30 pm – Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

